KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

October 13, 2015
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch Clubhouse.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Adam Wood
	- Present

	Lisa Castro
	- Present
	
	Christine Freeman
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Absent
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Several homeowners were present.
Call to Order – Adam Wood called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meetings held September 9 and September 17, 2015  were approved as presented. 
Committee Reports  

Architectural/Building Maintenance Committee  

· The committee plans to meet tomorrow to review submissions.
· A request for installing a handrail by the front steps was approved for 11884.
· Elaine of 11624 requested approval for her door to be a dark red color instead of the required black or brown.  She cited several off-color doors already in the neighborhood and presented a color chip that had been approved by the 3 out of 17 of her neighbors that responded to a survey.  The Board referred the request to the A/BM committee.
Standards Committee
· Ken Whiteacre reported that the final six standards were in draft form and would be ready for Board review at the next meeting.

Landscape Committee   

· A proposal for Sector One pruning was received but needs modification as it left off four buildings.
· Water use in Building #1 continues to be high.  The committee asked that residents of the building be sent letters asking when inspections can be made.
Document Task Force  
· Howard Tucker reported that his color-coded Bylaws change report had been sent to Board members for review.   Some of the items were as approved by the Membership in 2014 and some will need further legal review.
· The Resident Handbook was submitted to the Board for review and Howard suggested approval.  Three Board members noted that they had further suggestions.  Adam volunteered to incorporate their suggestions into a new version.

   Communications Committee 
· The next newsletter article submission deadline is November 20th.  
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for September 2015.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $120,069, Reserves - $183,114.

· Disbursements during the month (including transfer to reserve) were $165,860
· Delinquencies were down to $42,212 from $49,053 last month. 
· Total expenses (9 months) were $52,560 under budget.
·  The Board authorized having the auditor print the final version of the 2014 audit and asking if the bank confirmation letter for the closed-out account is really required.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Keen Renovations should be finished with the siding work on the last set of  buildings by next week.  
· Community Painting Specialists is working on the next to last set of buildings.  The buildings will be inspected by the manager and Board members later next week.
· Two bad light posts in the Central Park area were assigned to Huston Enterprises for replacement.
· A solicitor posting notices on garage doors was asked to leave but said there were no NO SOLICITING signs posted.  There are signs but not at the entry.  Christine said she would check with the Master Association to see if they were prohibited.
· A notice of violation was sent to 11849 for satellite dish wiring strung over the roof.  They complied with the request to remove.

· A notice of violation was sent to 11784 for storing an automobile battery outside the garage.

· A letter was sent to 11611 about tenants parking in the alley behind the garage.

· The draft Resident Handbook was circulated for comments.

· Schultz will be aerating, fertilizing and winterizing the sprinklers this week.

Unfinished Business
· Anna requested that homeowners with wood panels behind their wrought iron on top of the brick walls be made to take down the wood.
· Lisa reported talking with the Master Association about the ID sign.  She said they would paint it for us but may later require it be removed or replaced.  The Board will review the proposal and paint colors in the study session.

· The two leaning light posts in the central park area are still leaning.
· Phil will contact Jefferson County Road and Bridge again about the concrete at the mailboxes.

· Schultz has not installed the backflow valve cage.  Phil will remind them.

New Business  

· Phil will get gutter-cleaning bids for after the Fall leaf drop.
Open Forum  

· It was reported that there is wood stacked outside 11615-11617 that should be removed.
Executive Session   There were no matters requiring consideration.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 8:08 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday, November 11, 2014 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

